To:	Josh Brammer
	Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA)
	Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

From:	Angela Ingram-Jones
	Office of Child Support Enforcement (OCSE)
	Administration for Children and Families (ACF)

Date:	April 8, 2020

Subject:	NonSubstantive Change Request – OCSE-157 Child Support Enforcement Annual Data Report (OMB #0970-0177) 


This memo requests approval of nonsubstantive changes to the approved information collection, OCSE-157 Child Support Enforcement Annual Data Report (OMB #0970-0177). 

Background
[bookmark: _GoBack]On March 15, 2019 OMB approved revisions to the previous version of the OCSE-157 form.  Due to the time it will take grantees to update their reporting systems and the need to start use of the revised form at the start of a fiscal year, we initially requested and received approval to continue to use the previously approved form through September 30, 2020 and begin use of the revised form at the beginning of federal fiscal year 2021 (October 1, 2020). 

Overview of Requested Changes
Due to the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on grantees ability to update systems, we would like to request a nonsubstantive change to extend use of the previously approved form through September 30, 2021 and begin use of the revised form at the beginning of federal fiscal year 2022 (October 1, 2021).

